
 

 

 

 

Toodyay Road Upgrade 

Dryandra Road to Toodyay 

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 

JANUARY 2023 

From the week commencing 23 January 2023 

through to the end of June, some 

telecommunication and electrical services will be 

relocated in various locations between Lovers Lane 

and Clackline-Toodyay Road.  

This will involve Telstra and Western Power crews 

working in proximity to Toodyay Road. Light vehicles 

and some machinery will be visible from the road. 

Intermittent speed reductions will be in place on 

sections of the road where a safe distance between the 

workforce and the carriageways cannot be maintained. 

Road users are requested to drive with care and adhere 

to the signage provided. Additional temporary traffic 

management measures may also be required on 

occasions over this period and will be communicated 

to the community once confirmed.  

Creating the new corridors for telecommunications and 

power services will necessitate some minor vegetation 

removal along cadastral boundaries and around the 

new power pole locations to provide the access and 

safety clearances required by the service providers.   

All clearing will be undertaken in accordance with 

relevant environmental approvals and will be 

strictly limited to areas required for the new 

services corridor. 

Remaining vegetation removal in these locations will 

be undertaken prior to road construction, which is 

provisionally scheduled to begin during the second 

half of the year.  

 

Blasting activity approaching completion 

We thank road users and local landowners for their 

ongoing patience and cooperation while we complete 

blasting activity to remove the rock outcrop adjacent 

to Coorinja Winery.   

We recently revised our traffic management 

procedures and wait times during blasting are currently 

between 10 and 15 minutes per day. 

It is likely the rock outcrop will be fully removed by the 

end of January, enabling road construction to 

commence. This section of the Toodyay Road Upgrade 

remains on track for completion in April. 

Further information 

To find out more about the Toodyay Road Upgrade, or 

to provide feedback, please contact us on 138 138 or 

via email at enquiries@mainroads.wa.gov.au  
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